
Chris Cary (Spangles Muldoon) 5th October 1946 - 
29th February 2008 

 I feel deeply sorry to report the sad news of Chris Cary's death following 
a second stroke some weeks ago.  

As a young teenager being 15 years young, I first heard "Spangles 
Muldoon" with his "Lunchtime Loonabout" programme on RNI just after 
the station had returned to the Dutch coast at the end of July in 1970. 
Spangles immediately fascinated me as I strongly imagined he was a 
tough-minded guy with a lot of humour who consequently committed 
himself to the idea of 
"free radio".  

On a Saturday 
afternoon in August - 
whilst on holiday in Italy 
along with my parents 
and my younger 
brothers - I listened to 
RNI on shortwave (31 
and 49 metre band) 
and followed the 
dramatic events when 
Kees Manders tried to 
hijack the Mebo II with 
Spangles and several 
colleagues on board 
the ship.  

And with much sorrow I 
listened to Spangles' 
fairwell programme in 
September 1970. 
During the summer of 
1972, he suddenly 
reappeared on the 
station, soon leaving to take part in the reincarnation of Radio Caroline 
from the MV Mi Amigo. I soon realised that Spangles played an 
important role within the new Caroline "organisation", but unfortunately 
he could be heard not too often as a deejay on the station... 

More than three decades later, in October 2005, I met Chris for the very 
first time when he took part at the "RNI-in-1970 Reunion" on the 



Amsterdam Radio Day. I saw him again at the "Celebration of Offshore 
Radio" in London in August 2007. And then in November 2007, we were 
so pleased that he took part in the "Radio Caroline resisting the MOA" 
panel which was held during the recent Radio Day.  

Martin van der Ven  


